
 VERMONT SECRETARY OF STATE 
 OFFICE OF PROFESSIONAL REGULATION 
  BOARD OF DENTAL EXAMINERS 
 AGENDA: MEETING OF JANUARY 14, 2015 

9:00 a.m. 
 
1. Call to order 
 
2. Approval of the October 8, 2014 minutes. 
 
3. Hearings/Stipulations/Defaults/Orders/Closing Reports: 
 
 a. Hearings: 
  2011-281 – Jennifer M. Sheehan, TDA – Hearing to begin at 9:15 a.m. 
  2013-603 – Dr. William McDonald – Hearing to begin at 9:15 a.m. 
 

b. Closing reports: 
 

2014-421 – Ms. Preston to present for closure. 
2014-482 – Dr. Miller to present for closure. 

 
4. Case Managers Report 
  

a. Case Managers Report 
 
5. Correspondence: 
 

a. Letter from Dr. Martin Nager regarding dental students taking the clinical periodontal portion of the NERB 
exam for licensure. 

 
b. Letter from AAO regarding concerns with “do it yourself” teeth straightening companies operating in 

Vermont. 
 
c. Robin Miller submitted a request for continuing education approval for a training entitled, “Tobacco 

Cessation: Helping Providers Work With Patients to Quit”. 
 
d. Letter from Dr. Jeff Crandall regarding licensure of foreign trained dentists. 

  
6.  Other: 
 
 a. Michelle Kendall, Dental Hygiene application – Determine if the examination standards in California are 
  substantially equal to those of Vermont. 
 
 b. AADB dues of $2140.00. 
   
7. Public Comment 

 
8. Adjournment 


